
 

 

 

TRANSITION/REDISTRICTING 

  Until I got on the 5M10’s Cabinet, I had not heard of those terms. A 

District falls into those rules if membership falls under 1250 or has less 

than 35 clubs. What does that mean to our District? There are certain 

financial benefits that we fail to get from LCI that if we fall into that 

category for over two years. It is also possible that we would be divided up 

and our clubs would have to join another District. This happened to District 

5M12. It no longer exists. It is in only the last two years that we have 

ended our Lions year (June 30) barely over that magic number of 1250. We 

are now under that number again.  

I would love to leave DGE Joanne with a District membership over 1250 

just as IPDG Mel and I were left. To do this I need your help. Please hold a 

membership drive this month or next month. Have every club member ask 

one prospective new Lion to a meeting. All the clubs I visited are doing 

great service projects in their communities—blow your horn and tell 

people what you do. For the club with the highest percentage of 

membership increase this year (ending June 30, 2018) I will give that club 

one hospitality book for next year Midwinter Convention. Remember to 

report your membership to LCI.  

Thank you and good luck DG Mark. 
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  Musings of your DGE….. 

Well its March already…..thankfully we were able to spend some of 

the  cold winter in our favourite place in the world to 

vacation….Cayo Santa Maria, Cuba.    

If you haven’t been aware a few short months ago this island 

paradise was met with a catastrophic hurricane named Irma.  Irma 

pummeled the island at a never before met veracity of a Cat. 5 

storm.   

Our small resort was in the direct path of this monster and suffered 

a tremendous amount of damage….7 miles of the 48 mile 

causeway was completely removed from the ocean and the rest 

was severely damaged as well.   

Our resort lost the roof off the main lobby and restaurants; as well the lower restaurant was totally 

destroyed.  The trees and beautiful gardens were demolished and the 

beautiful beach strewn with debris.  This all happened on September 

9th…..and I hear you all wonder why I am telling you this right?   

I came home from paradise to find that our wonderful district again had 

lost members…we are currently sitting at 1208 and there are only 4 

months left to this year.  Insurmountable it seems to get us back to 1250 

before the end of the year it seems…. 

Well the rest of my vacation story goes like this…. 

 On November 1st our small piece of Cuban paradise was open for 

business…52 days after it was devastated by Irma….not only was it open but when we arrived a few short 

months later it was like Irma had never happened….the causeway in fact is better than it has ever been!  

Amazing you might think…miraculous even right? 

When I spoke to our Cuban friends about how this was even possible the comments were consistent.   

“We just went to work…we didn’t have jobs if the resort didn’t open so we 

all just came to help…we worked for free so we had a job that would pay 

sooner than later.  We worked as a team from all towns and communities 

because if we didn’t none of us would have a livelihood…” 

We have a team…a wonderful DG team that is working hard for the 

district…but we need our whole district to help make our district the 

“paradise” it was a short time ago…add one person to every club in the 

district….that should be a whole lot easier than my Cuban friends and we 

have double the time…roll up your sleeves 5M10…the district needs you… 

 …Yours in Service, Lion Joanne    
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Finally good news from Diabetes Canada.  I’ve been in touch with the coordinator in Southern 

Ontario, who is now responsible for all of Ontario.  Although she is 1200 miles away, she has 

done her homework and knows where we are.  She is also a Lion and understands that we are 

an under-serviced area. 

Plans are under way to work together for the betterment of Diabetes patients in our district of 

the province.  Her name is Nicole Holder-Dulson and she is located for those who know the area, 

in Kitchener. 

She is helping us get our D-camper program started and said she will work closely with us, as we 

search for a camper. 

A program that is available is aimed at the children in grades 4 and 5.  It provides information for 

the students on what it’s like to have diabetes and function on a daily basis.  

Hopefully we can lessen the stigma for children with type 1 Diabetes, once we get into the 

schools. 

Since we are so close to Lake of the Woods, the plan is to find a camper for the D-Camp called 

Briardale.  For more information about the camp, please check out the following website.  

http://dcamps.ca/Summer-Camps/Camp-Briardale.aspx 
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LIONS MD5M HEARING FOUNDATION, CANADIAN DIVISION – HEARING COMMITTEE - Update 

March 2018 

 

Hearing Committee – Lions Dennis 

Doerksen (5M11), John Sinclair 

(5M11), Shannon Dueck (5M13), 

Wendy Wiedenhoeft (5M10), DG 

Helmut Neufeld (5M13) and Bill Michl 

(5M10) receiving cheque from Roar For 

Hearing Committee. Missing Lion 

Lloyd McCabe (5M13) 

 

 

The Hearing Committee gratefully received a cheque in the amount of $9,473.80 from the Roar for Hearing 

Committee.  The Roar for Hearing committee will no longer be operating and they have chosen to donate their 

remaining funds to the Hearing Committee to provide ongoing management and financial support to the Lions 

Hearing Aid Loaner Bank for Infants and Youth.  This program initiated in September 2017 through funds raised 

by the Roar for Hearing provides hearing aids to infants and children through Hearing Clinics in Manitoba while 

children are waiting to receive an initial hearing aid or when their hearing aid is being repaired.  

Other Business of the committee: 

 The Hearing Committee thanks Lions Clubs throughout our districts who donated funds through the 

Parade of Green.  Ten clubs have been awarded Decibel Awards to acknowledge a cumulative donation of 

$500 to support Hearing Committee initiatives. We are waiting to receive notification of recipients of these 

awards so names can be posted on our web site.  

 The Hearing Committee has supported 8 individuals through matched funding with Lions clubs to 

purchase hearing aids so far this year.  

 WATCH FOR the launch of the Lions Foundation (of Manitoba and Northwestern Ontario) web site 

which will include information on the work of the Hearing Committee!  

Submitted by: 

Lion Wendy Wiedenhoeft, Chair – Lions MD5M Hearing Foundation, Canadian Division – Hearing Committee  
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“Selling Your Lions Club!”“Selling Your Lions Club!”“Selling Your Lions Club!”“Selling Your Lions Club!”     
 

“How can I get things into the local newspaper?  They just don’t print anything that I submit.” 

  This can be a problem.  I would suggest you designate one person to represent your Lions Club for submitting 

information to the newspaper.  You can even give this member an official title of “XXX Lions Club Public 
Relations Chair”.  It does sound impressive, doesn’t it?  That Lion needs to head on down to your local 

newspaper and introduce themselves and find out who they are to submit articles to for your club.  Find out what 

the newspaper will accept to print.  Some daily newspapers have Community Happenings printed on one day a 

week.  Be sure to get your contacts email address so when you send in your information in, you know someone 
is receiving it. 

   If you are from a very large metropolis, you will have more of a problem getting items into print since they are 

looking for national news to sell their newspapers.  Does the area that your club is in have a local community 

newspaper or newsletter?  I would use them first. 

  What are you submitting to the newspaper that they are ignoring you?  Is it your own club awards to members?  

Newspapers will only print things that are news worthy and the public doesn’t care about internal club awards 

although we love them (send those to your District Newsletter Editor).  Submissions should be for things like 

Peace Poster presentations, donations to schools, other organizations, etc.  Be choosey on what you submit for if 
the newspaper receives something from you every week, they may choose not to print it. 

  It is always good to purchase advertising when the need merits it such as a Pancake Breakfast, Diabetes Walk, 

etc.  Those ads can become costly but they are what keep the newspaper in business.  A way that your club can 

get articles into the newspaper and not have to pay for it, is by submitting items as “Press Releases”.  Send in 
that email with the subject line: PRESS RELEASE- “XXX Lion Club.  Your first sentence in your email should 

address the person who is receiving the email such as- “Susan, Please publish the attached press release in 

your newspaper the week of XXX before our event happens.  Thank you so much,   Lion John Doe, XXX Lions 

Club, area code, phone number.   Then add your press release which could read: 

“Wine & Canvas for Diabetes” 

The XXX Lions Club will be hosting a “Wine & Canvas for Diabetes” night on Wednesday, November XX, 

2017 at 7 p.m. at the XXX Lions Hall in XXX.  You will have the opportunity to paint one of two pictures 

and enjoy a free glass of wine while you paint.  All supplies will be furnished.  Be sure to bring your 
favorite wine glass with!   The cost of this event is $40.00.  Please call Lion XXX at XXX to sign up for this 

event.  There will also be a display on Diabetes with a short presentation.  You need not paint to 

participate in the Diabetes display & presentation.  Come join the fun and help cure Diabetes! 

No matter what you send to your newspaper, make sure it is news worthy.  Think outside the box- “If I was not a 
Lion, would I want to read this in the newspaper?”    

~Lion Cheri Appel, MD5M Public Relations Chair 
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Lions District 5M10 Mid-Winter Convention 2018 

COME TOGETHER UNDER THE NORTHERN LIGHTS - January 19, 20 & 21, 2018 

The Lions District 5M10 Mid-Winter Convention 2018 was held in Dryden at the Best Western 

Plus Hotel and Conference Centre on January 19, 20 & 21.  The convention hosted by the 

Dryden, Dryden Trillium and Vermilion Bay Lions Clubs saw 165 Lions and their guests from 

across Northwestern Ontario and Northeastern Minnesota come together “under the northern 

lights” for a weekend of fun and learning.  Guest speakers Eugene Chong from the CNIB Lake 

Joseph Centre and Thomas A. Spizzo from Spring Point Project along with several workshops 

highlighted the five pillars of Lionism: Vision, Diabetes, Environment, Hunger and Childhood 

Cancer.   

Special guests included Lions International Director Nicolin Moore, from Trinidad Tobago, and 

District Governor Mark Eyre, from Cook, Minnesota, who celebrated the accomplishments of 

Lions and emphasized the need for Lions to continue their work in supporting Lion’s initiatives 

locally, nationally and internationally. Lions were very pleased to have Lion Shirley Koroniak 

from the Vermilion Bay Lions elected as 2nd Vice District Governor.  Congratulations Shirley!  

Local Lions were happy to show off our beautiful area and 25 Lions including ID Nicolin Moore 

and her husband Rudy, took part in dog sledding on Friday morning at the Borealis Dog Sledding 

Adventures with Burton Penner. Dog sledding was a huge hit and an experience of a lifetime for 

the Moore’s.  

The Dryden, Dryden Trillium and Vermilion Bay Lions extend a huge thank you to local 

businesses and individuals who supported our convention and to the Best Western for being an 

exceptional venue.  The convention was a huge success and visitors to our community were very 

impressed with all our area has to offer.  
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CLUBS 

BEMIDJI LIONS 

Members of the Bemidji Lions Club became involved with several activities during the past month. Several club 

members assisted with parking of vehicles at Buena Vista Ski Lodge during the Finlandia Cross Country Ski Race.  Over 

160 skiers participated in the race so parking became an issue but the Lions were there to help. Another event in which 

“Lions were there to help” was the pledge drive for Lakeland Public T.V.  Twice a year members from the Lions Club 

assist by answering phones and taking pledges. Recently retired Lions Club member Jim Molde, put his optometry 

skills to work by organizing an eye screening clinic for children. He was joined with several other members from the 

club and checked the vision of numerous youth, which developed into a highly successful event. Last week after the 

Wednesday general membership meeting, about 15 Lions gathered to participate in packing food for the “BackPack 

Buddies” program.  Hundreds of packs were filled with a variety of food items which were then given to the school for 

distribution.  Youth who qualify, are given a pack to take home over the weekend, thus assuring they have a 

nourishing meal.  Another gesture toward helping our youth was a donation of $250 dollars from the Lions Club to 

help finance a trip for several students who will be going to the “World Competition” held this year in eastern United 

States.  Students are from the Bemidji Middle School and hope to do well as they represent Minnesota. Many more 

activities are on the calendar as we approach April and May.  Enjoy the coming of Spring!!  Leon Nelson/Club Secretary 
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DRYDEN TRILLIUM LIONS 

 

Dryden Trillium Lions Club – #53070 - Activity Report for February, 2018 

 

 Our contribution to the Dryden Food Bank this month was 32 lbs. of hamburger that will feed 127 clients.   

 Meals on Wheels were delivered to 17 shut-ins. 

 On February 15th, Canada’s National Flag Day, Trillium Lions visited three Dryden elementary schools to 

present “Project Pride”, a unique Canadian program.  At each school, children came together in a circle 

and our members talked about our Canadian flag as well as what Lions do.  Each of the 119 children was 

presented with a small flag and personalized certificate, learned how to shake hands (which is something 

new for some of these small people) and all sang Oh Canada.  A fun and satisfying project. 

 Initial plans are in place for our major annual fundraiser shared between Trillium Lions and Dryden Lions 

Clubs.  The prize this year is a 2018 Jeep Cherokee Trailhawk SUV with kayak racks and 2 kayaks.  Ticket 

sales begin soon with the draw taking place in August. 

 Our club as well as individual members have sent get well cards to Leo Allison Pank of the Duluth 

Centennial Leo Club.  We wish her a successful recovery. 

 We have partnered with Dryden Lions and Vermilion Bay Lions in sponsoring a Dryden High School girl 

chosen to be part of a Select Girl’s U18 hockey team travelling to Europe in August.  Our shared donation 

of $600 will result in the Lions logo appearing on every team jersey for every game.    

 

EMO AND DISTRICT LIONS 

Emo and District Lions continues KidSight screens with 6 more schools screened and a few dozen more kids off 

to the ophthalmologist.  We are booked for next week to finish off the district schools with club members from 

Atikokan Lions!  We have several new club members that have now caught the KidSight bug one who is now 

going to chair the committee!   

We screened a young gal from the USA side as her mom had heard about Lions screens through church 

conversation as a couple of our Lions members discussed the next day school screenings. Mom brought her 

across the border for a screen that took a few seconds.  Her screen required a complete eye exam to be done.  

That was a Monday…armed with the report they went off to the Eye Doc on Tuesday and by Friday the young 

lady was wearing her new glasses!!  This project has made such a difference in our club and our community! 

We unfortunately had a district fire in January and a family lost their entire home as well as a few of their pets.  

Fortunately no loss of human life and our Lions club had a “fire basket” ready and waiting and it was delivered 

within 24 hours of the tragedy.  This basket is a hamper filled with things that you need after such a loss as well 

as contact information for our club should they need more assistance.   

We had several club members attend the MidWinter convention and what a convention it was.  Congrats to the 

Dryden, Dryden Trillium and Vermillion Bay Lions for an awesome time!  The dog sled rides on Friday were 

incredible as well as the wiener roast and hot chocolate after!  Can’t wait for the next one!  The whole weekend 

was amazing! 
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Our next fundraiser is our Lions Share Grocery raffle which has chances sold for 100$ of groceries/week for 52 

weeks! Draw will be held on April 21, 2018 at the Devlin/LaVallee Fireman’s spaghetti supper fundraiser at the 

Devlin hall. 

We have plans for the diabetic pillar of Lions service by sending an area child to Diabetic camp this year…more to 

come on that soon as well as some new ideas pending from our newest Lions! 

Roar! 
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